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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

23 January 2025

Our meeting was held at The Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club in person on January 23, 2025

There was a quorum - 8 out of 15 organizations present. (Our Zoom Capability was not Avilable) 

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minutes -  A motion was Made & Seconded to accept the November minutes as written.

Treasurer's Report –  A Motion was Made & Seconded to waive the Treasurer’s Report due to the absence of the Treasurer.

Bills and Debts: No bills

Correspondence: Handouts were the normal Membership Booklet updates, and an Organition Dues Invoice with 10 Books of Mass State Council Raffle Tickets to sell. Any organization not present will have all this information mailed to them by our Secretary.

Distinguished Guests –   No guests for this meeting!
Committees: 

MassWildlife -Jason Zimmer was not present but did send the following report, which was read by President Veloza: 

MassWildlife Southeast District Report – January 2025

 

·  2024 Deer Harvest Update: We do not have all the data from check stations at this time (still waiting on a few smaller ones), so numbers are still very preliminary at this time. The archery season went very well, and it is likely we will end up with a new statewide record for archery harvest. Shotgun season also seemed to go well, but anecdotally (from talking with my staff who worked check stations across the district) it was likely a bit below the past couple record harvest years. It is very likely that the primitive season will be quite a bit lower than the past several years for a few reasons, including 5 fewer days due to the way the calendar dates fell, off and on poor weather, and reduced hunter numbers (especially non-residents) due to concerns and uncertainty about the new MA firearms laws. Regardless, it is very likely we will still end up with a very solid harvest close to the past couple years. 

·  Gun Law Update: We have continued to work with our legal counsel, the EPOs, and the Office of Public Safety to understand and interpret the new gun laws. The latest approved interpretations can be found here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/hunting-with-a-firearm-in-massachusetts  

· Camp Edwards Controlled Hunting Program: The 2024 controlled hunting program at Camp Edwards went very well. Please see the end of this report for a table showing harvest and participation data. I have already submitted my annual summary report to base personnel with a request for approval of the 2025 dates but cannot release those until after I get at least a verbal okay (so as not to cause confusion amongst the hunting public). However, for the turkey season, I will say that the youth hunt is a guarantee on April 26th, and I have proposed the second week of the season (May 5-10) for the regular shotgun hunt. 

·  Ice fishing: It seems like it has been quite a few years since we have had solid ice in southeastern MA like we do now in many places. However, do not let your anxiousness to get out on the hard water cloud your judgment when it comes to safety. Please review the link below for guidance on ice safety: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/ice-strength-and-safety 

·  ATBC Update: We have been making excellent progress on all aspects of our Southeastern MA Pine Barrens Conservation Initiative that was funded by our successful application for an America the Beautiful Challenge Grant. The Red Brook restoration project is being brought to 100% design and final permitting is in progress so that we will be able to go out to bid for construction in FY26. As a reminder, this project involves the enhancement/restoration of over a mile of Red Brook and ~75 acres of cranberry bogs that were built and operated for many years at what is known as Century Bog within the Red Brook WMA. Further, this project also involves a lot of upland habitat restoration work (prescribed fire, thinning, herbicide, etc.), the enhancement of close to 100 coastal plain ponds, working with the Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe to help further their internal capacity for habitat restoration, and a variety of outreach and educational efforts aimed at building awareness and support for pine barrens conservation. 

·  Mill Brook Bogs Restoration Project Update: I am very happy to report that we will be going out to bid for the first phase of this project in February and we are poised to bid out Phase 2 in FY26, with the plan to complete the entire project by June 2026. This project involves the restoration of a very large cranberry bog complex along Mill Brook on the Mill Brook Bogs WMA into high-quality wetland habitat to benefit a variety of wild birds, mammals, and fish species.  

· ARPA Demo Update: As I have mentioned in prior reports, MassWildlife acquired funding through ARPA to address needed demolition and cleanup projects on our lands. In the Southeast District, we received funding to remove old foundations at Noquochoke WMA, Erwin Wilder WMA, and Burrage Pond WMA, as well as demolish and remove buildings at the Old Sandwich Game Farm WMA. The foundation removals have all been completed, and the sites graded with clean loam, and they will be seeded with a native grass and forb seed mix in the spring. The building demolitions are set to begin at the Game Farm in late January or early February. The game farm building removal is particularly exciting as it will remove the buildings, historically been subject to vandalism, and also eliminate the 500ft setback associated with those buildings to allow for more legal hunting on the WMA.  

· Hunter Share the Harvest Program: This excellent program continued to grow and expand in 2024 with several new processors coming on board and donations far surpassing previous years. Further, we were able to add several new outlets for receiving the donated venison, which allows the program to help more people across a wider range of the State. From preliminary summary data, it appears that over 7,500 pounds of venison were donated through the program in 2024!  

· Halfway Pond WMA Flume Project Update: The project to evaluate the condition of the flume on Long Pond that flows into Halfway Pond (related to past A.D. Makepeace cranberry bog cultivation) and the impacts of flows through the structure on the water levels in Long Pond is expected to be completed by June 2025. Preliminary results indicate it can and does impact the surface water levels in Long Pond, but we do not yet know by how much. A separate review is underway by our legal counsel on who has the right to use, maintain, replace, or remove the structure, which will help us understand what role MassWildlife plays.  

Upcoming events/meetings:  

· January 23: Public Hearings on Proposed Changes to Deer Hunting Regulations, Online Only – Two virtual public hearings are being held to collect comments on proposed changes to the deer hunting regulations, at 1:30 p.m. and again at 6:00 p.m. Visit the Public Hearings page to view the proposed regulations and find the link to join the Zoom webinars. You may provide your written comments using a link on that page, including whether you support or do not support the regulations as proposed. 

·  January 27: Public Hearings on Proposed Changes to Bear Hunting Regulations, Online Only – Two virtual public hearings are being held to collect comments on proposed changes to the bear hunting regulations, at 1:30 p.m. and again at 6:00 p.m. Visit the Public Hearings page to view the proposed regulations and for the link to join the Zoom webinars. You may also provide your written comments using a link on that page, including whether you support or do not support the regulations as proposed. 

·  March 2: Winter Deer Scouting Class, Taunton – Come scouting with MassWildlife staff and learn what to look for when scouting for deer during the winter. Participants will walk through the WMA while instructors point out different sign and features to look for when scouting. This free class is from 9 a.m.–noon, at Erwin S. Wilder Wildlife Management Area (Toad Island Road). Space is limited, register today! 

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor,
Southeast Wildlife District,
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife,
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Mass Marine Fisheries - Ross K. Kessler was Not Present 
 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Mass. EPO’s– Sgt Daniel McGonagle Did Attend & Gave The Following Rport:

M5
1. Winter calls for RTIs.
2. Number one hunting complaint on MV was the dumping of deer carcasses this fall.
3. OHV & E-bike issues were a large time expenditure for the Fall on the island.
4. Tagging, baiting, and discharge violations occurred during deer season.
 
M6
1. CCB is closed since November 1st until May 15th to recreational AML gear. Multiple violations have been discovered. On February 1st the commercial restriction begins.
2. Increase in duck hunting this season comes with increased complaints and increased violations (Stamps, plug, and distances)
3. OHV violations in Punkhorn and Brewster Conservation lands.
 
Both
1. EEA continues to search for a new Colonel/ Director. Job posted in early December. The current Director/ Colonel, Chris Mason, will continue until June/July unless the position is filled earlier.
2. Hunting and Fishing Licenses expire at the end of the year, i.e., December 31
3. New Boating Legislations:
a. Anyone born after January 1, 1989, has until April 1, 2026, to obtain their certificate, provided that no operator shall be assessed a penalty until September 1, 2026.
b. Anyone born on or before January 1, 1989, must obtain their certificate before April 1, 2028.
4. Annual Police In-service, 5 days, and annual CPR commonly performed during the winter season.
Sgt Daniel McGonagle, M61
Daniel.mcgonagle@mass.gov
Massachusetts Environmental Police
South Coastal Bureau
Cell (857)270-1636

Question: 

Jim Hathaway from the Setter Club asked Dan if he had heard of a situation where the Falmouth PD was questioning a bird hunter about having a loaded gun in one of the Crain WMA parking lots? Dan indicated he had not, but would check into it & get back to us.

One of the Delegates from the West Barnstable Deer Club asked Dan about shooting hours at the West Barnstable Conservation Area during Phesant Season. Dan will also get back to us with this! 

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

Mass State Council of Sportsmen -Meeting:

 The last meeting of the MSC was held on January 5th via Zoom:

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.
Legislation: Gave an update on H4885/Chapter135! Also, John was going over the Bills that have been filed this year to create a new Watch List.

2025 Annual Supper Raffle: They announced the start; this year's tickets will be 1 for $5 & a book of 5 for $15, it will end on June 1, 2025! 

Hunter Education: The Basic Coarse for March is online. There will be a Primitive Firearms Course in April at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club.

Annual State Council Banquet: Has Been Canceled due to No Venue. Although the Banquet has been canceled, the Awards & Scholarship programs will continue.

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters on Jan 15th   in Person & Zoom 10:00AM, I was unable to attend. There is a Public Meeting Via Zoom happening today concerning some proposed changes to the Deer Regulation. There will also be a Public Hearing on Jan. 27th via Zoom to discuss some Beer Regulation Changes.

Show Volunteers Needed: Looking for Volunteers to staff the MSC Booth & Sell Raffle Tickets: N.E. Fishing Show in Marlboro, MA, Jan 31st , Feb. 1&2, Springfield Sporstman Show, Feb. 21,22 & 23. 

The next meeting of the MSC is on Feb. 9th  9AM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you! (President Veloza indicated he will also not be able to attend this meeting due to the fact he will be working the Standish Sportsman’s Show.) 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:00PM

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting January 22nd via Zoom:

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.
Show Volunteers Needed: Looking for Volunteers to staff the MCA Booth & Sell Raffle Tickets: N.E. Fishing Show in Marlboro MA, Jan 31st , Feb. 1&2, Springfield Sporstman Show, Feb. 21,22 & 23 and the Marlboro Gun Show Mar. 29 & 30. 

Lobbying Fund: Still accepting donations for any future expenses, so please continue to spread the word. Individual sportspersons can go to the following link and donate by credit card whatever they can, no matter how small or big, as it is all needed.

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer, they can send a check:

Make the check out to the Worcester County League, and in the notes, indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund.

Mail it to: Worcester County League

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA 01583  

MCA Website: https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go there, you will see a calendar that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list: If you go to the website, you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulations and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

The next meeting of the MCA is on Feb. 5th  8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee : 

 Still Need Fundraising Ideas to continue to Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund and spending $2000 for a camper, this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee members to work on this; contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fundraising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More details will follow soon, hopefully, they can get it together.

We are open for Camper Candidates for 2025!! 

Old Business:

 Rabies program Charlie Lewis: Reported on the raccoon that was found dead in the Wildlife Center driveway. It was tested for rabies and was positive. They also did a DNA test to determine where it came from, and that showed it was from the Pennsylvania-New York border. There are several theories on how it may have gotten here, but unfortunately, because of the Positive Rabies Test, they are thinking about pushing the rabies bait line back down Cape!

Clothing: Charlie will be ordering additional clothing items for this season.

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued, we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking quail in the area. I haven’t heard anything from anyone about the possibility of stocking quail. We left it at the meeting that the Park Service and the Division had a few ideas they were going to look into, like the possibility of not stocking for recreation but supplementing and increasing the population of native quail. Obviously, this will not happen this year, but I will start turning up the pressure after the holidays. Hopefully, with the new administration in DC, The Dept. Interior will be much more cooperative.

The State Council & Mass Conservation Alliance Donations: A motion was made, seconded, and approved to donate a $250 Bass Pro/Cabela's Gift Card to each organization's raffle this year. I have the Gift Cards!

Standish Gun Show: The show will be Feb. 8th 9AM - 5PM and Feb 9th 9AM - 1PM, we will once again be running the Raffle Ticket Sales Table for the MA. State Council. Volunteers are needed. Contact Mike!

New Business:
For The Good of the Order: March 8th The Cranberry Country Longbeards will hold there Annnual Banquite at the same location as last year (John Alden Sportsman’s Club in Plymouth) see Chris Burnham for details.( Mike is putting together a table or two to represent the league. You may also contact him for information). March 15th Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Annual Game Dinner, $40ea see a club member for tickets. Feb. 16th Setter Club of New England has a club sponsoerd get-together, and anyone and everyone is invited. They are just going to work pointing dogs on quail. They have a 30-minute walking loop, will put out 25 quail, & will let 2 handlers and their dogs on the course at a time, allowing another two to go every 15 minutes. No pre-registration required.,  Blank guns only. We also ask that owners not let their dogs chase and kill the quail so everyone will have a chance. Meet at the Crain WMA Parking-lot #1,  8AM to 12 PM. 
Next Meeting: Next Meeting (unless we have an emergency) will be on February 27th  at The Falmouth Rod & Gun Club, (25 Sportsman Lane, Falmouth, MA.)  

Adjournment: 

The meeting adjourned at 9:15PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 




